
NOTES - WLWV STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 5, 2013   7:30 PM

Host:  Leslie Kennedy,  Facilitator: Jean Herbert Secretary: Juanita Zerda

In attendance: Tamara Leaf, Susan Verdicchio, Gloria Legvold, Marilyn Mullane, Jean Herbert, Leslie Kennedy, Juanita Zerda 

WELCOME and CHECK-IN

MINUTES

The WLWV January Steering Committee Minutes have been approved by e-mail and posted on our web site.

TREASURER'S REPORT

· Juanita handed out reports for December 2012 and January 2013. Right now we are breaking even on our balance (revenues minus expenses): Revenues (membership dues and fundraising) $3285. Expenses: $3284.35.
· However, we will probably finish the year in red given all the programming needed to support the three upcoming elections and the annual meeting, among others. Therefore, we must decide how much publicity are we going to put out there about encouraging people to VOTE (e.g., banners) in order to keep our expenses low whilst continuing to advance the WLWV agenda/principles. 
· The December and January Treasurer’s Reports were accepted.

MEMBERSHIP

· Leslie presented the final membership roster: 48 members currently reported to LWV National database: 45 individual (local), 1 main householder – 1 half household and 1 honorary member.  
· We have 3 new members. We discussed the possibility of doing a small event to welcome the new members; for example, invite them for wine and cheese before the next SC meeting. Leslie will reach out to the 3 new members for interest and availability. 
· Leslie will try to email us the current roster. 
· Jean will try to see if we can re-start sending WLWV information via snail mail to people who do not have access to computer. 
· We need to start thinking about how to draw attention to the website outside or beyond constant contact notices. 
· We need to do more outreach to our membership so that people feel more connected – what is the benefit to join? We could have more hot topics or have a couple of social events during the year. We will continue discussing possibilities.  
IDEAS FOR A MEMBERSHIP DRIVE

· It was suggested having an open meeting with WLWV members elected to office in the past and also people currently serving (old civic and new civic leaders) as a way to raise interest in the League. We discussed the possibility of holding this session right after our Annual Meeting. Jean, Gloria and Susan volunteered to head a Committee to advance the idea and plan the Annual Meeting. 
· All SC members committed to sending a letter with a personal note inviting 5 people from their own networks to become WLWV members. Jean will finish working on the invite letter and will send it to all of us for feedback and to Maryann for formatting. 
· In addition, we will send this letter to wider groups like Winchester’s Republican and Democratic committees.  
COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 

· We need to start working on the new membership brochure. Maryann has agreed to work on creating it and welcomes ideas for new text. Leslie has volunteered to start drafting the new text, which will include an explanation of fee allocation. We will decide at the March SC meeting what will be the new fee structure to be presented at the Annual Meeting. 
· Maryann suggested creating bookmarks with our web site and our non-partisan statement, to be left at the library and town hall. Good idea but we need estimate / sample to decide. 
· Maryann suggested putting on Facebook the photo of a current member and a quotation from that person every month: Also good idea but we will wait until we all answer Maryann’s questionnaire before we embark on this project.  Maryann will post those that have been submitted to date.
· Judie suggested creating a Speakers' Bureau and advertise this to other groups around town. To be discussed at March meeting.  
REPORT FROM EDITOR OF THE STAR 

· Marilyn met with Editor who provided an explanation of what constitutes an article and what constitutes a column. Columns will be published verbatim and the Star reserves the right to modify/edit articles.  
· The Editor also suggested that we include better pictures and if possible quotes from the public when submitting articles. 
· The Communications Committee is scheduling a follow-up meeting with the Star Editor.

TEA AND TOPICS

Marilyn submitted results of the meeting to the State League and these were also delivered to our membership via constant contact. 

FUNDRAISER

· We need to start planning next year’s big fundraising event.  Marilyn suggested contacting Capital Steps as a big event/act that would appeal to many in town. 
· Marilyn and Tamara have volunteer heading the Fundraising Committee and will start reporting ideas at next month’s SC meeting. 
· Marilyn and Tamara will also contact Maryann to see if she is interested in joining the committee and also to move forward with some of her ideas (e.g., articles such as mugs to sell and to help promote the WLWV). 
CIVIC LEADERSHIP AWARD

We continued discussing names and possibilities. The SC will do research individually and vote at March meeting. 

ANNUAL MEETING 

See – IDEAS FOR MEMBERSHIP DRIVE. 

STATE CONVENTION - FRIDAY AND SATURDAY, MAY 17 & 18

Gloria and Juanita have mentioned wanting to attend.

HOT TOPICS

· Juanita and Susan met with Cindy Bohne to start planning a high school renovation information session regarding the high school renovation. They discussed having two events: One on or around May 10 centered on how the project affects us all in town (not only those with school age children) – we would arrange for people to present information about what the project entails, its content, genesis and development; why is it being proposed; in what stage is it in and; what community groups are involved in it. Then, we would have another event in late fall closer to the override (if any) focused around details and budgeting.   
· Other ideas for Hot topics:  
· Earmarking – pro and cons
· Wright Lock Farm - 
· Voter Technology
· Changes to the town center.
· Don't Just Stand There, Run  (Maryann is involved with an organization called Healthy Girls)
· Jo-Ann suggested having a pre-Town Meeting Warrant event, asking John Sullivan and Mary Ellen to tell us about the warrant.
· Jo-Ann suggested creating a History Bee.
PARTNERSHIP WITH WIT

Gloria plans to write a paragraph that Maryann will send to our membership to encourage attendance.

BOOK SELECTION

Leslie will arrange with Maryann sending a constant contact for membership to review book list for feedback and to determine what could be the best book to be features at tea and topics. 

LOCAL 01890

Juanita will explore inviting SC members.

OTHER

· March 13 is day at the Hill 10 to noon. Mark your calendars
· For March SC meeting we will look at revising our non-partisan policy; finalize dues numbers and format and; vote on civic leadership award.   
At 9:15PM SUSAN VERDICCHIO left the meeting so that the SC committee could discuss planning for :

DAY AT THE RACES  - 

· The event will be held on SUNDAY, MARCH 10  (time and location  WHS)
· School Committee only contested race. 2 spots. 4 candidates. Marilyn will follow up with Jo-Ann regarding formal notice/ invite to all 4 candidates. 
· Jo-Ann  is taking the lead on this event with help from Marilyn and Ann Bailey Berman.
· The election is March 26, 2013. 
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